
 
 
 
 

September 6, 2019 
 
 

PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1725 
 
 
To All Members of the PCRB:  
 
 

RE: APPROVAL OF PCRB FILING NO. 304 
INFORMATIONAL FILING OF UPDATED FORMS -  LIBC 509 AND LIBC 513, WITH 

THE REVISION OF CORRESPONDING MANUAL LANGUAGE 
RETROACTIVELY EFFECTIVE APRIL 1, 2019 

 
 
The Pennsylvania Insurance Commissioner has approved the PCRB’s filing regarding the most 
recently updated editions of form LIBC 509, Application for Executive Officer Exception, and 
form LIBC 513, Executive Officer’s Declaration, effective for use retroactive to April 1, 2019.  
Prior editions of each form were approved for use in the state, but were subsequently updated 
in April of 2018 by the Pennsylvania Bureau of Workers’ Compensation.   
 
Form LIBC 509 and Form LIBC 513 are required to be completed by qualifying executive 
officers of a corporation when they elect to fulfill the executive officer exclusion procedure in the 
state of Pennsylvania.  With this approval, Section 1 – Underwriting Rules and Section 3 - 
Endorsements of the PCRB’s Workers Compensation Manual of Rules, Classifications and 
Rating Values for Workers Compensation and Employers Liability Insurance (Basic Manual) will 
be updated accordingly to reference the revised edition numbers and versions of the forms.    
 
For additional information, please refer to Filing No. 304, posted under the “Filings” tab of the 
PCRB’s website (http://www.pcrb.com). Please contact Drew Kratz, Team Lead – Rating Rules 
& Policy Reporting at 215-320-4432 or at dkratz@pcrb.com for any questions regarding this 
Circular. 
 
The Basic Manual will be updated on the PCRB’s website immediately. 
 
 

William V. Taylor  
President  
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